
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
No. 32 ς Tuesday, 7th November 2017 
Student Absentee Answering Machine Phone Number 5233 9299 
 

Dear Parents, Students and Friends  
 

I begin our newsletter this week asking for your thoughts and prayers 
for families in our College community with are experiencing trauma and 
loss at the moment.    
  
Many may have heard of the tragic passing of Rosalie Mitchell, mother 
of Emily (Year 12) and Chloe (Year 10) and wife of Craig, as a result of an 
accident involving a train near Cressy on Friday afternoon.  I ask that we 
pray especially for the Mitchell family and their friends in their time of 
mourning.  It is not possible to explain such tragedy: we can only try to 
console those experiencing such loss and grief.  Over the coming days, 
you may experience a range of emotions as a result of the passing of 
9Ƴƛƭȅ ŀƴŘ /ƘƭƻŜΩǎ ƳƻǘƘŜǊΦ  ¢Ƙƛǎ ƴŜǿǎ Ƴŀȅ ŀƭǎƻ ǘǊƛƎƎŜǊ ŜƳƻǘƛƻƴǎ 
ǊŜƎŀǊŘƛƴƎ Ǉŀǎǘ ƭƻǎǎ ƻǊ ǘǊŀǳƳŀ ƛƴ ȅƻǳǊ ƻǿƴ ƭƛǾŜǎ ƻǊ ǘƘƻǎŜ ŀǊƻǳƴŘ ȅƻǳΦ  
Such emotions are natural. Our Wellbeing Officers, Kate and Jeremy, will 
be available at school should your children wish to access their support. 
Additionally, you may wish to make contact with the Homeroom teacher 
or Year Level Coordinator of your son or daughter should you notice any 
change of behaviour as a result of this tragic news.   
I am sure that each of you will be thinking of Emily, Chloe and their 
father at this time and again, I ask that you include them in your prayers 
ŀƴŘ ǘƘƻǳƎƘǘǎΦ   
  
[ŀǎǘ ǿŜŜƪ ǘƘŜ ǇǊŀȅŜǊ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ƴŜǿǎƭŜǘǘŜǊ ǿŀǎ ŀ ΨtǊŀȅŜǊ ōŜŦƻǊŜ ǘŀƪƛƴƎ Ŧƛƴŀƭ 
ŜȄŀƳΩ ŀƴŘ L ƘŀǾŜ ŀǎƪŜŘ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘƛǎ ǇǊŀȅŜǊ ǊŜƳŀƛƴ ǘƘŜ ŦƻŎǳǎ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ 
newsletter while our Year 12 students are sitting their examinations. 
Please also remember our senior students sitting exams in your prayers.  
  

Many of our students have accessed the redeveloped oval over the past week and are appreciative of the new facilities offered.  The 
oval is open for classes and open for use at recess and lunch (weather permitting) for our students to use. Over the coming weeks, 
we look forward to the completion of the fence construction and our students will be directed to which gates should be used to 
access the oval.  I remind all that at no stage is food or drink (other than water) to be taken on to the redeveloped oval or running 
track.  As a College, we have worked hard to develop these facilities and we each now have a responsibility to ensure good 
stewardship to ensure that future generations of Trinity students also benefit from similar access in the future.  
  
We look forward to continuing some landscaping works over the reminder of this year and into 2018, to further enhance our College 
environs for our students.  
  
The Annual General Meeting of the Parents and Friends and the final School Community Feedback Session will be held in the Jubilee 
Centre on Wednesday, 15th November commencing at 7.00pm.  I extend a warm welcome to all our parents/guardians to come 
along to the meetings and to have a good look around the Jubilee Centre. I look forward to meeting with you on the 15th November.  
  
Virtus Nobilitat  
aǊ ¢ƛƳ hΩCŀǊǊŜƭƭ 

Principal 
 
 
 



 

ADMINISTRATION NEWS 
 

YEAR 11 NEWS 
The end of the academic year is fast approaching. A letter has been sent home to parents outlining student expectations for the 
upcoming examination period, early start classes, study days and the Year 11 Presentation Evening.  
 

I encourage all parents to read this information carefully and discuss this with your son/ daughter. 
 

Some reminders regarding the presentation are outlined below. 
 

YR 11 PRESENTATION DINNER 
DATE   Thursday, 30th November 2017  
PLACE   Jubilee Centre and Robinson Activity Centre (Hall), Trinity College  
TIME   Students: 6:30pm at the Jubilee Centre  

    Parents: 8:30pm at the Hall for the presentations (enter through the canteen area)  
 COST   $35 per student (to be paid by Thursday, 2nd November)  

 

We look forward to meeting as many parents as possible at this function. 
Miss Leesa Sharkey 
Level Coordinator: Year 11 
 
 

YEAR 12 NEWS  
Graduation  
Graduation for all Year 12 students is on Friday, 24th November. The celebrations will commence at 5.45pm with a Mass at St 
aŀǊȅΩǎ /ƘǳǊŎƘΦ {ǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ Ƴǳǎǘ ōŜ ŀǘ {ǘ aŀǊȅΩǎ ŀǘ 5:00pm sharp in preparation for their group photo. Families and friends are invited 
to the celebrations at the church which will include the Mass and Graduation Ceremony.  
 

Tickets 
The evening will cost $45 per person (including students) which are available for purchase from reception. Each student is 
permitted to invite a maximum of two parent/guardian guests. Tickets are to be purchased at College Reception by Tuesday, 7th 
November, in order to finalise the numbers attending the dinner. For seating and for catering purposes, we cannot guarantee 
that tickets can be purchased after this date.  
 
Dress 
Boys: Are required to wear a black suit, white shirt, black shoes and a French blue tie (to be purchased from Ray Croft) 
Girls: are reminded of the need for appropriate formal white dresses, as discussed earlier in the year. 
 
Photo Boards 
Students are reminded to bring their photo collage to school from the first week of November onwards. 

 

Examinations 

¶ On Thursday, 19th October, students were given expectations and information about the examination process in a Year 
Level Presentation. Written Unit 3/4 examinations commence with English on Wednesday, 1st November. 

¶ Exam Timetables: Exam timetables were given to students on a green form at the end of Term 3. 

¶ Should students encounter any difficulties during this exam period, they must contact their Year Level Coordinator 
immediately, so that they may be assisted to work out the best solution to their problem.  

 
Please note ς these are just a selection of extracts from the letter. For the complete information, please refer to the letter that was 
distributed to students last Friday.  
Miss Megan Hapgood 
Level Coordinator: Year 12 
 
 
 

DRAMA - UP COMING PERFORMANCE NIGHT'S  
Wednesday November 8th Year 11 solo performance night 7:30pm in the Jubilee Centre Drama Room.  
Monday November 13th  Year 10 Advanced preforming arts class performance. 7:30 pm Jubilee Centre Auditorium.  
Tuesday November 21st  Year 8 Performing Arts concert. 7:30pm Jubilee Centre Auditorium.  
Miss April Greaves 
Learning Area Facilitator: The Arts ς Performing Arts 
 

 
 



CURRICULUM NEWS 

 

YEAR 8 CAMP 
For our Year 8 camp, we went to Bimbi park. Bimbi Park is a caravan park in 
the Otways. 
 
We went in two different groups, each going for three days and two nights. 
The first group was lucky as they had beautiful sunny days. The second group 
was not as fortunate. They had rain all through the night! This meant the 
tents were flooded, making all the girls and Mrs Holt stay in the camp 
kitchen and all the boys had to stay in the cabins. For the second night, we 
were all lucky as the tents had dried. 
 
ACTIVITIES 
Orienteering: This activity was good because it was just all-around Bimbi 
Park. We walked around in groups, following the clues. Some people got lost, 
but it was still good fun. 
 
Glow worms: Jumping on the minibuses, when it became dark, we drove down 
to a walk and saw the glow worms. There were lots all along the track in and 
around the bushes. It was really cool to see them glow. 
 
Movie: On the second night, the first group watched Pirates of the Caribbean 
in the open-air theatre. The second group watched Captain America - Civil 
War. 
 
Talk with Mark: One of the activities we did was the shipwreck talk which was 
led by Mark. He is a funny man and would give everyone odd-names instead of 
asking what they were. It was great because we learnt a lot about the 
shipwrecks in the area and what lighthouses do. He also told us about the 
ocean and how the cycle of life works under the sea. He was great and 
everyone loved it so much. 
 
Walk/talk with Richard: The first group walked along the beach with 
Richard who told us all about the Indigenous background of the Otways. 
It was interesting to learn about how the Indigenous culture impacted 
the land. We stopped on the beach to eat our lunch and Richard told us 
more about how long the land had been there. The second group went 
for a walk with Richard and explained to us some of his amazing culture. 
He showed as what we can cook and we even ate some plants which 
tasted great. We kept walking and came down to a beach. We walked 
further and found a waterfall. This was not any waterfall but Rainbow 
Falls. It had the freshest, best-tasting water ever. Unlike other falls and 
ǊƻŎƪǎΣ wŀƛƴōƻǿ Cŀƭƭǎ ƎǊƻǿǎ ƻǳǘǿŀǊŘǎ ŀƴŘ ŘƻŜǎƴΩǘ ŜǊƻŘŜ ƛƴǿŀǊŘǎ ƭƛƪŜ 
most rocks do. Some of us raced back up the sand dunes with Mr Barnett 
making it back to camp.  
 
Raft building: We went to Aire River for our raft building activity. We were split into two groups and 
we did some team-building exercises. After that, we built our rafts from only three canoes, a plank of 
wood and some rope. Although some of the rafts sank and fell apart, it was still a lot of fun! 
 
Waterfall walks: Students on the second camp were lucky enough to go to all the waterfalls. The first 
place we stopped at was California Redwoods. We all thought there was a waterfall at the end of the 
slippery hills that everyone fell down. Even Mrs Randall had a slippery fall as she looked over at 
someone else and slipped straight down the hill. With everyone laughing, we walked to our next stop. 
The Hopetoun Falls was so beautiful but not everyone loved the endless number of stairs to get back 
up to the top. The next and final stop was the Beauchamp Falls. Some walked to the falls while others 
stayed and ate their lunchΦ Lǘ ǿŀǎ ŀƳŀȊƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ ƭƛƪŜ ƴƻǘƘƛƴƎ ŜƭǎŜ ȅƻǳΩǾŜ ŜǾŜǊ ǎŜŜƴΣ ŘŜŦƛƴƛǘŜƭȅ ǿƻǊǘƘ ǘƘŜ 
walk. Once back on the buses, we had one last pit stop at Gellibrand where we all got icy-poles before 
heading home.  
 
 
 
 



 
FOOD 
Sausages and hamburgers: The first night we ate sausages, hamburgers and salad for dinner. Each group helped to either set up or 
clean up each meal of each day. The lucky teachers got steak and teased us about it! 
 
Pizza: For the second night for dinner, we ate pizzas made by Frank and Katrina, the owners of the park. Some of the students 
helped. One got the pizza base and dusted all the flour off them, making a huge mess. The second person smothered the pizzas with 
sauce then cheese. The third person put the topping on the pizza with what the others wanted, making it seem like a little Subway. 
The pizzas were cooked, with the last person cutting the pizzas before they were served. They tasted amazing! 
 
Breakfast: Each morning for breakfast we got to choose from a selection of toast cooked on the barbeque, tinned fruit or cereal, 
with some juice or Milo. 
 
Lunch: for lunch, we got to make our own salad rolls, take a muesli bar, and eat as much fruit as we could eat. 
 
Thanks to all the teachers that helped and to everyone that showed us around the Otways. A special thanks to Mrs Holt for planning 
and putting the camp together. Everyone had a great time and really enjoyed it. 
By Bridie Murphy and Jorja Milverton (Year 8 students) 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

WELLBEING 
 
Grief is an experience that none of us can escape. Some people try to gloss over their grief and try not to have it affect them, which 
is understandable, given how intensely painful grief is. For some people, this is not possible, and the grief can be so intense, 
confusing, complex and overwhelming, that it is unmanageable.  When we or a friend/peer loses someone, and we are experiencing 
grief, there is no right or wrong way to grieve. It is a different journey for everyone.   
 
Grief presents many challenges for people. There is first the emotional storm that the grieving person is likely to face which includes 
ŀƴƎŜǊΣ ǎŀŘƴŜǎǎΣ ŦŜŀǊΣ ǊŜƎǊŜǘΣ ŎƻƴŦǳǎƛƻƴΣ ŘŜǇǊŜǎǎƛƻƴ ŀƴŘ ƘƻǇŜƭŜǎǎƴŜǎǎΦ !ƴƻǘƘŜǊ ŎƘŀƭƭŜƴƎŜ ƛǎ ƳŀƴŀƎƛƴƎ ǘƻ άƎƻ ƻƴέΣ ǘǊȅƛƴƎ ǘƻ ƳƻǾe 
forward without that person in our lives, whilst facing our daily lives. Keeping safe is an additional challenge, as the confusion, 
disorientation and distress of a significant loss can disrupt our concentration and focus.  
 
When someone is grieving, it is unhelpful to try to give them instructions on how to grieve: it is best to just listen and be there for 
them. When supporting friends, colleagues and family members that have been bereaved, it is important that one looks after 
oneself as well. A support person must be sensitive and understanding. Additionally, recognising and dealing with your own feelings 
is extremely important, as well as taking time out for yourself to do activities that make you feel happy.  
 
Whilst we are all aware grief is a part of life, it does not make it any easier. There is no right or wrong way to grieve. 

 

The Student Wellbeing office is open to all students, 
ǿƘŜǊŜ ȅƻǳ Ŏŀƴ ǘŀƭƪ ŀōƻǳǘ ȅƻǳǊ ƎǊƛŜŦ ƻǊ Ƨǳǎǘ ƘŀǾŜ ǎƻƳŜ ǉǳƛŜǘ ǘƛƳŜΥ ƛǘΩǎ ǳǇ ǘƻ ȅƻǳΦ 

 

There are many supports available for people to assist them with their grief, including: 

¶ Trinity College Teachers and Year Level Coordinators 

¶ Student Wellbeing Tuck Wing Rm 12 (Kate/Jeremy  wellbeing@tcc.vic.edu.ay) 

¶ Youth Health Hub (52325520) 

¶ Kids Help line (1800551800) 

¶ Life line 131114 

¶ ACCESS  

mailto:wellbeing@tcc.vic.edu.ay


 

TOP END TOUR - 2017 

 
On the cold early morning of 15th September our Top End Tour adventure started. With a 5am arrival at school everyone was either 
excited, crazy, or half asleep. We arrived at the airport with no troubles at all. Tickets were given out and our bags were weighed, 
some bags nearly going over the 20kg limit. Everything was sorted and we were seated on the plane, ready for take-off. The flight 
was smooth, except for a few sore ears. The trip started to feel real as we arrived at the Yulara Airport. One step off the plane and 
we could already feel the temperature rise: it was hot! Whilst walking in to collect our bags, I spotted this cool looking fella, with 
ŘǊŜŀŘƭƻŎƪǎΣ ŀ Ƙŀǘ ȅƻǳ ŎƻǳƭŘƴΩǘ Ƴƛǎǎ ŀƴŘ Ǉƛƴƪ ǎǳƴƴƛŜǎΦ IŜ ǎŀƛŘ ǘƻ ƻƴŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ōƻȅǎ άL ǘƘƛƴƪ LΩƳ ȅƻǳǊ ōǳǎ ŘǊƛǾŜǊέ ŀƴŘ L ǘƘƻǳƎƘǘΣ άȅŜŀƘ 
ȅƻǳ ŀǊŜέΦ !ƭƭ ƻŦ ǳǎ ŀƭǊŜŀŘȅ ƪƴŜǿ ǘƘŀǘ ƻǳǘ ǘǊƛǇ ǿŀǎ ƎƻƛƴƎ ǘƻ ōŜ ǘǿƛŎŜ ŀǎ ƎƻƻŘ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ŎƻƳǇŀƴȅ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ Ŧǳƴƴȅ ŀƴŘ Ŧǳƴ ƭƻǾƛƴƎ ōǳǎ driver, 
Michael. What a legend. We headed to the Ayres Rock Campground, where we would be camping for two nights, and had some 
ƭǳƴŎƘΦ ¢Ƙƛǎ ƛǎ ǿƘŜƴ ǿŜ ƳŜǘ ƻǳǊ ŎƻƻƪΣ wƻōōƛŜΥ ǿƘŀǘ ŀ ǿƻƳŀƴΦ wƻōōƛŜΩǎ ƳŜŀƭǎ ǿŜǊŜ ŀƳŀȊƛƴƎΣ ǎƘŜ ŘŜŦƛƴƛǘŜƭȅ ƪƴŜǿ Ƙƻǿ ǘƻ ǿƘƛǇ ǳǇ ŀ 
ƎƻƻŘ ŎƘƛŎƪŜƴ ǎŎƘƴƛǘȊŜƭ ŀƴŘ ƭŜǘΩǎ Ƨǳǎǘ ǎŀȅ ƴƻ ƻƴŜ ǿŀǎ ƎƻƛƴƎ ǘƻ Ǝƻ ƘǳƴƎǊȅ όnot even Gibbo). I could go on forever about each day but 
LΩǾŜ ǎƘƻǊǘŜƴŜŘ ƛǘ Řƻǿƴ ǘƻ Ƨǳǎǘ ǘƘŜ ƘƛƎƘƭƛƎƘǘǎΦ 
 

We watched some amazing sunsets, the first was over Uluru which was surreal. 
About a thousand and one photos were taken. Tourists around us were sitting at 
tables, with champagne, wine, aƴŘ ŎƘŜŜǎŜ ǇƭŀǘǘŜǊǎΧ ōǳǘ ƛǘ ǿŀǎ ƴƻǘƘƛƴƎ ŎƻƳǇŀǊŜŘ 
to our table with biscuits, dip and soft drinks! The sunset at Ubirr Rock at Kakadu, 
where we climbed up massive rocks, meandered past Aboriginal paintings, sat 
down and watched the beautiful bright colours of the skyline disappear. The final 
ǎǇŜŎǘŀŎǳƭŀǊ ǎǳƴǎŜǘ ǿŀǎ ŀǘ 5ŀǊǿƛƴΩǎ aƛƴŘƛƭ aŀǊƪŜǘ ƻǾŜǊƭƻƻƪƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ¢ƛƳƻǊ {ŜŀΦ 
 

Walking seemed to take up a fair bit of time during the first couple of days into the 
trip. We walked 9.4km around Uluru. Day 3 included the most challenging walk of 
all, the Kings Canyon Rim Walk and it even brought back some Beechy Trail 
memories from Year 9 Camp, last year. The walk was huge; it was a combination of 
going up and down on rough and then flat surfaces! Some might say that it wasnΩǘ 
worth it, but after the walk most people felt great (as well as being tired) because 
ǘƘŜȅ ǘƘƻǳƎƘǘ ŀōƻǳǘ ǿƘŀǘ ǘƘŜȅΩŘ Ƨǳǎǘ achieved. We also headed to the Kata Tjuta (The 
Olgas) to complete the Walpa George Walk, which was thankfully nowhere near as 
long or challenging as the previous walks. 
 

Lots of time on the trip was spent travelling, including both flights and bus rides 
which were generally enjoyable. It was great because everyone got along, we either 
spent our time singing, sleeping, talking or laughing. On the trip we went on two 
cruises. The Nitmiluk (Katherine Gorge) Cruise, which had a beautiful landscape, you 
ŎƻǳƭŘ ƭƻƻƪ ŀƴȅǿƘŜǊŜ ŀƴŘ ƛǘΩŘ ōŜ ǇƭŜŀǎƛƴƎ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ŜȅŜ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ¸Ŝƭƭƻǿ ²ŀǘŜǊǎ /ǊǳƛǎŜ 
(croc cruise) in Kakadu which was crazy. We saw such a variety of animals and so 
many crocodiles lurking around, we even saw one ripping a barramundi in half, which 
was apparently rare to see. 
 

{ǿƛƳƳƛƴƎ ǿŀǎ ŘŜŦƛƴƛǘŜƭȅ ŀ ƘƛƎƘƭƛƎƘǘ ōŜŎŀǳǎŜ ǿŜ ǎǿŀƳ ƴŜŀǊƭȅ ŜǾŜǊȅ ŘŀȅΦ ²Ŝ ŘƛŘƴΩǘ ƻƴƭȅ Ƨǳǎǘ ǎǿƛƳ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ Ǉƻƻƭǎ ŀǘ ƻǳǊ ŎŀƳǇgrounds, 
we swam at the Mataranka Hot Springs, Edith Falls and Katherine Gorge. We also go to see the Field of Lights Exhibition at Uluru. 
When we arrived at the Lights and met our tour guide, she started to explain how to approach the lights, but few payed attention as 
there was a brilliant large, golden and bright meteorite shower or burning space junk passing by. Possibly one of the best thƛƴƎǎ LΩǾŜ 
ǎŜŜƴΦ hǘƘŜǊ ŀŎǘƛǾƛǘƛŜǎ ƛƴŎƭǳŘŜŘ ŎŀƳŜƭ ǊƛŘŜǎΣ wŜȄ ǘƘŜ {ƴŀƪŜ aŀƴΩǎ ǎƘƻǿ, visiting the Ali Curung Aboriginal Community and helping out 
ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ƭƻŎŀƭ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΣ 5ŜǾƛƭǎ aŀǊōƭŜǎ όǿƘŜǊŜ ǘƘŜǊŜ ǿŜǊŜ ǘǊŜŜǎ ǘƘŀǘ ƛŦ ȅƻǳ Ǉǳǘ ȅƻǳǊ ŜŀǊ ŀƎŀƛƴǎǘ ȅƻǳΩŘ ƘŜŀǊ ǘƘŜ ǿŀǘŜǊ ǊǳǎƘƛƴƎ ǘƘǊough 
them), Daly Waters Pub (for a soft drink), Cutta Cutta Caves, The Adelaide River War Cemetery, Various Cultural Centres throughout 
the Northern Territory, Darwin Museum, Darwin Military Museum, Royal Flying Doctors Service, Mindil Beach Market, ten pin 
bowling and going to the movies. Some people even went for a helicopter ride over Katherine Gorge. 
 

On ōŜƘŀƭŦ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ¢ƻǇ 9ƴŘ ŎǊŜǿΣ LΩŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ǘƘŀƴƪ aǊ {ǘŜǿŀǊǘΣ 
Dr Karpala, Amber Sell and Deb McIntyre for everything 
they did for us before and during the trip: Organising it, 
making sure everyone was ok, on time for activities and 
enjoying themselves.  
 
It was hƻƴŜǎǘƭȅ ǘƘŜ ōŜǎǘ ǘǊƛǇ ŜǾŜǊΣ ŀƴŘ LΩƳ ƴƻǘ Ƨǳǎǘ ǎŀȅƛƴƎ 
that, it really was. I got home, had one rest day, and literally 
wanted to go back! If you get the opportunity to go on such 
ŀ ǘǊƛǇΣ LΩŘ ǘŀƪŜ ƛǘΦ  
Abbey Kerr, Year 10. 
 
 
 



 

FAITH & MISSION 

 

Ch¦b59w{Ω 5!¸ ²ALKATHON  
¢Ƙŀƴƪǎ ǘƻ ŜǾŜǊȅƻƴŜ ǿƘƻ Ƙŀǎ ǊŜǘǳǊƴŜŘ ǎǇƻƴǎƻǊǎƘƛǇ ƳƻƴŜȅ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ CƻǳƴŘŜǊǎΩ 5ŀȅ ²ŀƭƪŀǘƘƻƴΦ !ōƻǳǘ ƻƴŜ ǎƛȄǘƘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ǿƘƻ 
participated have returned their donations so far. If, over the next two weeks, students can redeem their sponsorship money and 
return it to the office, writing materials for students in Tanzania can be purchased. Every cent raised goes to assist the students in 
our two sponsored schools in Arusha. Two students had very generous family members who supported them with donations 
totalling $140. Thanks to them and to everyone who is assisting in this social justice activity.  
 

Most walkers completed four laps in the time available, with some students completing five laps. Walking 8.5 km in just over an 
hour, as completed by some of our students, is a fine effort. Special mention and congratulations go to Jett Glennon, in 8E, the only 
student to manage 6 laps in the time available. 
 

Runners on the new oval had very hot conditions to content with, yet Dominic Roe in 9C and Will Wheadon in 11D pushed 
themselves with tremendous effort and achieved 26 laps which is about 10½ km! Both boys have a very strong passion for social 
justice and a clear understanding that their efforts really make a difference in the lives of others. Congratulations to everyone who 
tried really hard to participate, whether walking or running, and who have followed through with their sponsorships.  
 

¢Ƙŀƴƪǎ ŀƭǎƻ ǘƻ aǊǎ Wƻ /ŀǊƳƛŎƘŀŜƭΣ ƻǳǊ /ŀƴǘŜŜƴ aŀƴŀƎŜǊΣ ǿƘƻ ƻǊƎŀƴƛǎŜŘ ŀ ƘƛƎƘƭȅ ǎǳŎŎŜǎǎŦǳƭ άƳŜŀƭ ŘŜŀƭέ ŦǳƴŘǊŀƛǎŜǊ ƻƴ CƻǳƴŘŜǊǎΩ 
Day: it was sold out completely. Jo also organised a large raffle hamper located at Reception which is still open for tickets! Her 
thoughtful efforts behind the scenes made a huge difference to the fundraising efforts of our students visiting Tanzania.  
Ms Anne Hughes 
Director of Faith and Mission 
 
 

SPORTS NEWS 

 

YEAR 7/8 T20 BLAST CRICKET ς GEELONG REGION 
¢Ǌƛƴƛǘȅ /ƻƭƭŜƎŜ /ƻƭŀŎΩǎ ¸ŜŀǊ т ŀƴŘ у DƛǊƭǎ ŎǊƛŎƪŜǘ ǘŜŀƳǎ ƘŀǾŜ ǉǳŀƭƛŦƛŜŘ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ²ŜǎǘŜǊƴ wŜƎƛƻƴ Cƛƴŀƭǎ ŀŦǘŜǊ ǎŎƻǊƛƴƎ ǿƛƴǎ ƛƴ ǘhe Geelong 
region T20 Blast cricket competition. Both teams went through their group stage undefeated, with the Year 7 team comfortably 
defeating two teams from Clonard College before accounting for Sacred Heart College by 10 runs in the final. The last batting 
partnership beǘǿŜŜƴ {ƻǇƘƛŜ ²ŀƭƪŜǊ ŀƴŘ 9ƭƭƛŜ tƻǳƴŎŜōȅ ǿŀǎ ŎǊǳŎƛŀƭ ƛƴ ŎƘŀǎƛƴƎ Řƻǿƴ {ŀŎǊŜŘ IŜŀǊǘΩǎ ǎŎƻǊŜΦ ¢ƘŜ ¸ŜŀǊ у ǘŜŀƳ ōŀǘǘŜŘ 
well throughout the day with Kiana McVilly and Zara Walters scoring many runs. The girls completed a comfortable victory over 
Clonard College in the final. 
 

¢ƘŜ ōƻȅǎΩ ǘŜŀƳǎ ŦŀŎŜŘ ǎǘǊƻƴƎ ŎƻƳǇŜǘƛǘƛƻƴ ƛƴ ǘƘŜƛǊ ƎǊƻǳǇ ƳŀǘŎƘŜǎ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ¸ŜŀǊ у ōƻȅǎ ŀǘǘŜƳǇǘƛƴƎ ǘƻ ŘŜŦŜƴŘ ǘƘŜƛǊ ǎǘŀǘŜ ǘƛǘƭŜ Ŧrom 
2016. Their campaign started off with two strong victories, before falling 10 runs short against eventual champions, Geelong 
Grammar. The Year 7 team lost three close matches in which the result could have gone either way.  
 

Well done to all students who participated in wintery conditions and thanks to Dylan Slater for his help in coaching the teams.  
Mr Sam Kelly 
HPE Coach 
 

EVENTS 
 

 

Wednesday, 15th November P & F Annual General Meeting, 7.00pm 
School Community Feedback Session, 7.30pm 

Thursday, 16th November Last Day of Classes ς Year 11 

Friday. 17th November Unit 2 Exams Commence 

Wednesday, 22nd November Unit 2 Exams Conclude 

Friday, 24th November Unit 4 exams Conclude 
Year 12 Graduation 

 

NOTICE OF P & F ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 
 

The next P & F Meeting will be held on Wednesday, 15th November at 7.00pm in the Jubilee Centre.  This will be our 

Annual General Meeting.  Everyone is most welcome to attend.   
 

 

SCHOOL COMMUNITY FEEDBACK SESSION (SCFS) 
Parents/Carers are invited to attend our School Community Feedback Session (SCFS) on Wednesday, 15th 
November at 7.30pm in the Jubilee Centre.  We will be conducting a Tour of our Jubilee Centre and Multi 
Purpose Oval as well as a question/answer session. 
 



 
 



 
 
 

 
 


